
BALLENAS BULLETIN 
 #3 NOVEMBER 8, 2024 
 School Website: http://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS 

We would like to acknowledge that École Ballenas Secondary exists on the shared traditional territory of the 
Snaw’naw’as and Qualicum First Nations. 

  

MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL  

A big thank you to our student leaders and speakers for making this year’s Remembrance Day assembly so 
special. Your thoughtful contributions were truly appreciated. We’d also like to recognize the school band and 
choir for their moving performance and thank all the students whose artwork enhanced the presentation and 
the hallways. Our student audience was thoughtful and reflective. The entire school community’s efforts 
helped make this a memorable and meaningful day. We hope that you all take time this Remembrance Day to 
pause in reflection and remembrance of all veterans.  
 

 
 
 
As we move into fall, we welcome the crisp air and changing leaves. This is a great time for students to reflect 
on their progress and stay focused as we head into the second half of the semester. Learning Updates 
(formerly known as Report Cards) will come home at the end of the month. We encourage everyone to enjoy 
the season while continuing to work hard and support one another. We are here for all of you.  
 
Regular attendance in high school is essential for student success. Being present in class ensures students 
receive direct instruction and personalized support from teachers. It also helps build strong connections with 
peers and adults, fostering a sense of belonging within the school community. Attending school consistently 
opens up more opportunities for learning, growth, and involvement in extracurricular activities, giving 
students the best chance to thrive both academically and personally. You may have noticed an increase in 
connection home from teachers if your child has been away – this is one of support and care, and to help 
remove any barriers that may be in the way of regular, consistent attendance. Please reach out to the school 
(teachers, counsellors, or admin) if your child is struggling to attend. We want them here at school, and we 
want to help.  
 
We greatly appreciate the continued support from our families in helping manage cellphone use at school. As 

we’ve shared with students, our goal is to minimize distractions and support focused learning and 

engagement. “By removing the distractions from digital devices, students can focus on their education. This 

leads to better learning outcomes and helps support their mental health and social connections.” 

(Government of British Columbia Publication). We certainly can see the impact this is having, and are, as a 

school, working collectively on replacement strategies and supports as I think we all know that it can be too 

easy (and a habit) to reach for that phone or device. At school, we expect phones to be put away during 

instructional time, and we ask families to reinforce these expectations at home. By working together, we can 

help students stay engaged and make the most of their time in class – and with each other. Thank you for your 

ongoing support in helping us create a focused, safe, and  productive school environment. 
 
  

http://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/education-training/k-12/cellphones-in-schools


 

 

IMPORTANT DOCUMENTS REQUIRED 

Students have been given a lot of information during the first week of school, including several very important 
forms that need to be completed and signed by the legal parent/guardian. If you haven’t already done so, 
please complete and return the following forms to the office as soon as possible:  

 
1. Student Information Verification Printout (Yellow Paper)  
2. Annual Update – Emergency Release and Health Information (Pink Paper)  

 

To ensure that we are compliant with Ministry of Education and Child Care procedures, we are requesting that 
you submit proof of British Columbia residency to ensure our files are up to date. Please email the school at 
ballenas@sd69.bc.ca or drop off a copy of one of the following documents to demonstrate BC residency: 

 driver's license 

 utility bill 

 tenancy agreement/purchase agreement 

 automobile insurance 

 current income tax return  

 
The document that you submit must include your current home address. This process is not related to, nor will 
it affect cross-boundary enrollment. It is a requirement for student funding by the British Columbia Ministry of 
Education and Child Care. A separate request may follow for proof of BC MSP if we do not have this on file for 
your child. Please disregard this request if you have recently registered (within the last 2 years) and have 
already provided this to us.  
 

FOIPPA - FREEDOM OF INFORMATION & PROTECTION OF PRIVACY and GOOGLE 
WORKSPACE FOR EDUCATION CONSENT 

Notifications have been sent via Permission Click from QSD (Qualicum School District) and BSS to 
parents/guardians. Please complete each of these online forms. Contact the office if you have any questions. 
 

MUSIC DEPARTMENT INFO 

Winter Evening of Music: Our Ballenas Winter Evening of Music concert will take place on Tuesday, December 
10th at 7:00pm this year. This is our first concert of the year where ALL of our groups perform. The Band 8, 
Band 9, Sr. Concert Band, Jazz Band, and Choir students will all be taking part in this concert, so please write it 
on your calendars. 

 

FOOD DRIVE 

The food drive is an annual competition with KSS. The high school that collects the most donations will receive 
a trophy, and the losing school must hang a banner that says “We Love the other school” for a one week 
period. We’ve had two back to back humiliating losses to KSS and this year we want to win! The food drive is 
the best way to gain house colour points. Bring your food to your homeroom, or any of your colour boxes to 
gain a HUGE amount of points. 

mailto:ballenas@sd69.bc.ca


 

 

Additionally, we will be having a bottle drive to raise money for the food drive donations. Saturday, Nov 16th 
we’ll be in the BSS parking lot from 10-12 for bottle drop off, so bring us your empties!! 

The food drive runs from Wednesday Nov 13 to Thursday Nov 28th, so please consider donating whatever you 
can! 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER  

 

NOVEMBER 

11 Remembrance Day Statutory Holiday 

12 Conferencing Adjustment Day – School Not in Session 

13-28 Food Drive 

14 PAC Meeting – Library 6:30 p.m. 

16 Bottle Drive 10:00 am – 12:00 pm  

22 Jr Social 5:30 – 7:30 pm 

28 Learning Updates Home 

28 S1 x2 Ends – Grade 8’s 

29 District Planning Day – Students Not in Attendance  

 

DECEMBER 

2 S1 x 3 Starts – Grade 8’s 

10 Winter Evening of Music, 7:00 pm 

12 PAC Meeting – Library 6:30 p.m. 

20 Last day of classes prior to Winter Vacation 

 

JANUARY 

6 Schools reopen after Winter Vacation 

 

WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE 
 

Wednesday, November 13th  Day 1 

Wednesday, November 20th Day 2 

Wednesday, November 27th Day 1 

 

Wednesday, December 4th  Day 2 

Wednesday, December 11th   Day 1 

Wednesday, December 18th Day 2 

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/Lists/Calendar/calendar.aspx


 

 

SD69 COMMUNITY PAGE 

There is lots going on in the community! Too much in fact that we cannot post all of it in our 
newsletter. Did you know that the School District has a community page on their website? Please see 
the link below for events and workshops happening in the community.  

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/ 

 

 

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/
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